Minutes of the 115TH DETWILER REUNION – August 20, 2011
Forty (40) descendants of Henry and Catherine (Latshaw) Detwiler gathered Saturday, August 20, 2011 to celebrate their 115th reunion. The focus of this year’s reunion was “Branching Out and remembering our Roots”. Included among the items with the name "Detwiler" in it or on it were displayed: Photo Mug of Henry and Catharine Detwiler from 100th Reunion.; Framed photo of the Heritage Quilt; New Testament Bible w/date of 1971 of C. Naomi Detwiler; Hymnal of Jeanne Detwiler Gottshall; Bulletin of the Ordination of  Rev. Arthur R. Detwiler dated Feb. 18, 1945; report card of present Reunion President of 1955; post cards, penmanship book dated 1888 of Harry L. Detwiler, first President; cake napkin from the 100th Anniversary; sheet music owned by Frances Detwiler Espenship; a wooden holder which held apple butter containers owned by Arthur L. Detwiler; and a copy of The Daily Republican, dated August 18, 2003, with a photo and article showing the Detwiler Family Time Capsule, which was sealed and to be opened in 25 years. A large poster with idea created by Kevin Roussey "Remembering Our Roots 1897 – 2011 115 Years Later” was placed on the table to highlight the display.
Prior to the covered-dish meal Lisa Sifford, descendant of John Detwiler, gave the invocation and then all sang the Doxology.   President Sandy Lusch announced that suggestions for a family Motto will be taken from now until June and the ideas will be included in the Newsletter for all to vote on.  Family members can mail or email their suggestions to Sandy or Dick Lusch.  Then the Motto will be announced at the 116th Reunion on August 18, 2012.  Sandy announced that there will be a prize for the winning motto.  She also announced that the table centerpieces of mini-trees with painted silk leaves were created by her granddaughter, Megan Roussey.
After the meal and fellowship time, a group photo was taken with a background of the heirloom quilt.
The business meeting was called to order by President, Sandy Detwiler Lusch while the children worked on crafts at the craft table to put on the “Kids Craft Coconut Tree” created by Amy Roussey.

Copies of the minutes of the 2010 Reunion had been placed on each table for review prior to the business meeting.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Secretary. 
Cecile Fetters asked all present to check the address list for additions or corrections and to sign-up to bring supplies to next year’s reunion and to help with Reunion activities next year. 

The following family members were then given special recognition: the oldest man present, 97-year old Harry Styer, the oldest lady present, Thelma Fisher, 93-years old, and the youngest family member, Alexandra Fetters, 11 months old.   Christopher and Erin Fetters, married on March 29, 2008, were recognized for being the most recently married in attendance.  Doug Riley, from the Harrisburg area, traveled the farthest to get to this year’s Reunion.
Twenty-two (22) descendants of John and Mary Jane Detwiler were the largest family group represented at this year’s reunion.
Historian, Dick Lusch had placed on each table a Historian’s Report which showed 8 births, 5 deaths, and 2 marriages in the Detwiler family since the last Reunion.  The family is growing!   Dick noted he has added 32 individual names, 6 surnames and 9 marriages to the genealogy records since the last reunion. He also noted that the web site (www.detwilerfamily.org) had received 955 visits in the past year—a 32.4% increase over 2010.  Dick has also created a spreadsheet showing the location of graves in Morris cemetery linked to the Detwiler genealogy records.  Nicholas Zern had had helped Dick create a Time-line poster to graphically show the family history.
Eric Fetters gave the Treasurer’s report noting that the amount in the treasury has remained at a stable level for the last several years.  Eric gave a report on changes at Camp Innabah, including the fact that we had to shorten our time using the dining area due to another group using the Camp facilities at the same time.  However, this allowed us to share the cost of the lifeguard, thus saving money for the Reunion.  Eric then passed a basket for donations to help defray the cost of using Camp Innabah and of having a lifeguard at the swimming pool.
No one solved all the questions in the challenging quiz “Phoenixville, PA, Fact or Fiction”, which had been prepared by Historian Dick Lusch for the entertainment of all while waiting for the business meeting.  Everyone learned quite a bit about the history of the area.  Wendy Zern had collected 7 door prizes, including gift cards, a knitted baby blanket and toddler hat, handmade donations from Bonnie Lepley.  Prizes were won by Scott & Lisa Sifford, Ian Riley, Mark Smith, Noah & Chris Fetters and Sandy Lusch.

The 100th reunion family quilt will reside at the home of Dave and Cecile Fetters, and the framed family crest will be placed in the home of Thelma Fisher until the 116th Reunion in 2012.
The following family members were elected as officers for the upcoming year: President: Sandy Detwiler Lusch; Secretary: Cecile Fetters, Treasurer: Eric Fetters, and Richard H. Lusch, Historian.  Next year the reunion will be held on Saturday, August 18, 2012. The focus for the 116th Reunion will be announced in next year’s Detwiler Family Reunion Newsletter. 
After the business meeting, all enjoyed ice cream and visited with the family members who were present.
Respectfully submitted, Cecile Fetters, Secretary

